
 

Agenda Review Meeting 

Orlando City Council 

Council Chambers, City Hall 

400 South Orange Avenue 

December 7, 2015 

 

In attendance: 

Mayor Buddy Dyer 

Commissioner Jim Gray, District 1 

Commissioner Tony Ortiz, District 2 

Commissioner Robert F. Stuart, District 3 

Commissioner Patty Sheehan, District 4 

Commissioner Regina I. Hill, District 5 

Commissioner Samuel B. Ings, District 6 

Kyle Shephard, Chief Assistant City Attorney 

Celeste T. Brown, City Clerk 

Officer Edgar Malave, Sergeant at Arms 

Officer Earl Jackson, Sergeant at Arms 

 

Public Comment: 

 

No one appeared for Public Comment. 

 

Consent Agenda: 

 

Commissioner Jim Gray – District 1 – No concerns. 

 

Commissioner Tony Ortiz – District 2 – No concerns. 

 

Commissioner Robert F. Stuart – District 3 – No concerns. 

 

Commissioner Patty Sheehan – District 4 – No concerns. 

 

Commissioner Regina I. Hill – District 5 – No concerns. 

 

Commissioner Samuel B. Ings – District 6  

Item B-1Approving Use of the Florida Sheriff’s Association Contract with The Goodyear Tire 

and Rubber Company for the purchase of tires and related goods and services, C16-0115. 

 

Item B-2 Approving Use of the Hillsborough County Public Schools Contract with GCR Tire 

Centers for the purchase of tires, road tire service and replacement, and related goods and 

services, C16-0116. 

Commissioner Ings noted these items have been pulled from the agenda. He is glad they are 

being pulled in order to take a better look at them because he had some concerns. 

 



Item J-1 Approving Release of Easement – TCR Holdings, LLC. 

 

Item J-2 Approving Release of Easement – Insight Credit Union. 

Commissioner Ings stated that the City of Orlando address on each of these items is incorrect. 

The City Clerk will see that these items are corrected. 

 

Ordinances/1st Read #5 Approving Proposed ordinance #2015-58, relating to afterhours 

nightclubs. 

Commissioner Ings had a question on this ordinance, which Mayor Dyer answered. 

Commissioner Ings also pointed out misspellings within the Ordinance. Mayor Dyer asked Kyle 

Shephard to correct. 

 

 

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 1:09 p.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Celeste T. Brown 

City Clerk 

 

 


